
Senior Chapter B  Directors 

 Tom & Merrilee Peck  

You can reach us at home  

423-907-9712 or 423-494-9818 

email: tomkatpeck@msn.com 

Chapter B Web Site 
www.tn-b.org 

Tennessee Chapter B 

     Chartered December 14th 1982 
Home of the 1982 Worlds Fair 

Volume 39: Number 10 
Tom & Merrilee Peck  

Newsletter Editors 
tomkatpeck@msn.com 

GWRRA SunSphere Wings 
Chapter B Knoxville Tennessee 

October 2021 Newsletter 

Dennis & Jan Peterson 
Tennessee District Directors 

www.tngwrra.org 

Join us the First Tuesday each month at Shoney’s Restaurant 
2405 Andersonville Hwy, Clinton, TN 37716, Exit 122 off I-75 

(Rt. 61 Museum exit) Just north of Knoxville, Ph. 865-494-7295 
Eat at 6:00 PM & our social starts promptly at 7:00 PM 

Directors GWRRA 
Jere and Sherry Goodman 

www.gwrra.org 

1 

Wing Ding 43 
June 28 – July 2, 2021  Shreveport  

Louisiana Convention Center 

Next year we will be plan-
ning a trip to Wing Ding 
43 as a Chapter B group. 
Contact Tom or Dave if 
you are interested in going 
with us to Shreveport 
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Hello everyone, well once again we will be out of town and unable to do 
the newsletter but guess what? Stanley has things in good hands and will 
do a great job as usual. We had a chance to visit some kids and grand kids 
and great grand kids so off to Utah we go. Should be back in time for the 
meeting so we will see you there on the 5th next month at our regularly 
scheduled gathering. The summer has flown by, and we are in the fall sea-
son we all love here in Tennessee. With all the colors of the changing 
leaves and the cooler weather for our rides it’s hard to beat October in the 
Knoxville and east Tennessee area. We already have had several rides and 
by the time you get this newsletter you’re planning, or you just got back 
from the Pumpkin Festival. This annual event is always fun, and our ride 
captains always seem to plan a fantastic ride over and back from the festi-
val. This year I’m sure will be another fun time. Seems like we have had a 
few new riders join our group who already have taken a Cumberland Gap 
ride with Chris & Stanley, welcome Ed to the group! We will be talking 
about a District ride coming up soon that will have several chapters plan a 
ride and meet at a specific location for lunch together, should have more 
info at Chapter meeting to discuss. For those who have never experienced 
group riding, you are in store for a real treat. Come out and ride with the 
folks in Chapter B and you will be amazed how much fun you will have. 
Our members have come together over the years and now seem to be a 
seasoned riding Team. It is quite a sight to see a precision group of Gold-
wings headed down the highway, all spaced out 
uniformly, and courteously allowing traffic in 
and out of the group. I’d like to congratulate all 
our membership for making our group riding so 
much fun. Its all your fault! The more we ride 
together the better it gets. Look forward to see-
ing everyone at Shoney’s at Chapter Meeting, 
ride safe. 

Tom 
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Social Coordinator 
Doretha Thompson (John) 

865-603-0372 
jrt26westover@att.net 



 

 

 Assistant Chapter Directors  

Stanley & Patty Rinehart 
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Happy Halloween, fall is finally here and like so many of you it is my favorite time of the year. The days 
cool off, grass slows down and the two highlights for me are the leaves changing colors and college foot-
ball. By the time this newsletter comes out we will have added some really nice rides and what sounded 
like one really nice trip into the books. This newsletter is a little longer than normal but we had some great 
articles, tech tips, safe riding tips and a lot of cool pictures. We have been fortunate to have had some real-
ly nice rides this year and hopefully we can squeeze in a couple more before it’s time to put the bike up for 
winter. One thing coming up that we are really looking forward too is game night on No. 13th at Wally’s 
house, should make for a great afternoon of games, food and good friends. The joys of belonging to GWR-
RA and being in an active Chapter brings a lot or rewards, meeting and socializing with some really great 
folks, being part of an extended family that will always be there to help and the joy of riding with people 
that love to ride as much as you do. As always we look forward to seeing everyone Tuesday night,  
 

Stanley 
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A few tips for riding in the rain Like most riders you probably avoid riding in the rain, but we all know 
that showers and downpours can pop up unexpectedly. And as we all know a trip which is at least 3 to 5 
days (or longer) will undoubtedly produce some rain. 
 

 1. Stay comfortable. Good fitting waterproof gear that works will make the rain experience more comfort-
able. Try to get gear that packs small and is easy to put on and take off. 
 

 2. Keep a clear shield. Without wipers we usually must turn our heads left and right at speed to get our 
visor to clear or get riding gloves that have a built-in squeegee.  
 

3. Be seen. Bright colors can help being seen when the skies turn gloomy and especially when the rain 
starts. Be sure that all your lights are working and signal early before reducing speed, so you won't get rear 
ended. Keep an eye out for low spots in the road where water can puddle or hide debris. 
 

 4. Ride smart. Slowing down to minimize the risk of hydroplaning is a good idea. This applies not only to 
2 wheelers but more importantly to trikes which are more prone to hydroplaning. Also, a slower speed will 
allow you to have more time and space to react to hazards. When rain first starts it reacts with road grime 
and oil droppings and that is when the pavement is very slippery reducing the traction of all vehicles. But 
as you may recall, your bike's tires only put down a footprint that is only about the size of your palm. Al-
ways be careful with road paint, railroad tracks, tar snakes, and metal construction plates that are just wait-
ing to cause you trouble.  
 

5. Be smooth. There can be a surprising amount of grip on wet roads, but it is always important to be 
smooth and recognize that traction is indeed reduced compared to dry conditions. Those of you on 2 
wheels should reduce lean angle in the curves when the road is wet. And something that applies to ALL 
motorcycles is DO NOT use your cruise control while riding in the rain. The result could be deadly.  
 

Until next time, ride safer Jerry 



 

 

 

 

 

It was a cool day toward the end of September as we mounted up to head out on the Goldwing 
to meet up with our Chapter B group. The plan was to depart the Weigel’s in the Lenoir City 

area. As we pulled in to gas up and get ready to 
go, I noticed we were the last to show up of the 

13 

bikes 
and 24 
Chap-
ter B 
folks. 

It was 
in the 40’s as we pulled out of the driveway, it was a 
beautiful fall day as we rode 
through the morning fog south to-
ward I-75. Merrilee did say she 

wished she would have put on her 
gerbing gear. As the morning progressed it warmed up quick. Wally had laid 
out a great route and managed plenty of stops. What a difference one year 
makes, remember leaving in the pouring down rain last year about the same 
time of the year. I was really impressed how everyone seemed to group up 

and stay together heading down the road, quite a site. As we wound through 
the countryside on US129 and on into Georgia where we made a stop at the 
tallest place in the entire state of Georgia. As we made the climb up the mountain where we 
had to park the bikes and load onto a bus we made the final mile or so to Brasstown Bald 
Mountain where we had to walk up the tower for the most amazing view of the surrounding 
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Dinner out at the Casa Bariachi grill for dinner and 
massive margaritas. Next day was open but many made 
their way back over to Helen for a morning of shopping 
and site seeing then lunch before heading back to the 
hotel. Pizza for dinner then an evening of fun and 
games, out came the quarters and the marble game. 
Even though the TV in the conference room didn’t 
work we managed to watch the football game on a lap-

top or cell phone over the hotel Wi-Fi. Finally, another 
wonderful day as we  

assembled to get ready to head home. 
Our final day of our weekend trip took 
us back into the North Georgia moun-
tains and back into the Smokies and 

Cherokee, Pigeon Forge and North to Lafol-
lette for us as several dropped of towards their 
home on the way. Thanks, Wally, for putting 
this ride together once again and thanks for all our 
Chapter B members who proved how much fun 

it is group riding with 
friends. 

Submitted By Tom Peck 
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Technical Coordinator: Chris Harden 
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With Fall upon us its time to look over our bikes again. We have been too busy riding 

to check things. Throughout the last few months it has been hot and now with the re-

turn of cooler weather you need to be aware to check over things like coolant levels, 

tire pressures , lighting, suspensions, steering  and things like oil levels as things can 

change with cooler weather also it’s a great time to look at tire ware so do yourself a 

favor and look over your motorcycle as prevention can save you from having a break-

down. 



 

 

 Steve and Diane Skeens 
 
This sweet couple have been married for 31 long years. They met at 
Bethel Baptist Church in 1989 where Diane is a 3rd generation mem-
ber. At that time Steve’s wife of five years had passed away and Di-
ane was divorced for a few years and the rest is history. They have 
two grown sons and three grandsons. 
Steve was born in Valdosta Georgia, but he spent most of his life in 

Clinton Tennessee. In March of 
1982 he started driving long haul. 
Soon after he had his own truck 
with Crate Carrier for 11 years. He 
retired in March 2021 after 39 years of driving. Steve hauled every-
thing from sheets of glass to fuel. 
He loves Ford vehicles, bass boat fishing and riding his 2014 Honda 
Gold Wing. Steve also loves spending time with his dad and other 
family members. 
Diane was born in Knoxville, Tennessee but lived in Clinton Tennes-
see most of her life. She worked at AEC now NRC in Bethesda Mari-

lyn for one year. She worked in Oak Ridge, TVA in Norris, and Knoxville. Before Covid hit Diane 
spent most of her time visiting the shut- ins and volunteering with activities at nursing homes and the 
surrounding areas. She loves going to watch her youngest son play football and baseball. 
They enjoyed traveling out West on their 1998 Honda some years ago. They now own a 2014 Honda 
Gold Wing and have made several trips out West. This year they traveled with Tom and Merrilee, Dave 
and Betty to Springfield Missouri for the Wing Ding. Diane’s ticket number was called, and she won 
the grand prize. It was a Spanking Brand new 2021 Honda Gold Wing! Diane all we can say is that you 
Rock Girl and Congratulations! Then they traveled on to Glacier National Park and rode 5,422 miles 
over 21 days!  
They are so happy to be a part of the Chapter B family and appreciates all the friendships that have 
been extended to them since they have joined! 

Submitted by our Social Coordinator Doretha Thompson  
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I have a set of centramatic balancers for a 2010 two 
wheeler asking $225. Brand new. See Scott Seal  

Items For Sale 



 

 

 
 
 

OUR VIKING JOURNEY 

  
We departed Knoxville on August 28, 2021, flying to Philadelphia and then to Amsterdam.  We were met at the airport 
by a Viking representative and shuttled to the Renaissance Blu Hotel where we were joined by Tom’s sister and her hus-
band who flew in from Ohio.  Having decided to spend a couple of days in Amsterdam to sightsee, we took a canal cruise 
and walked around the city dodging bicycles all the while.   
The streets were cobblestone, quite old.  We noticed many Argentine restaurants and grills, lots of coffee shops, baker-
ies, etc.  Most baked items contained some sort of marijuana, so we passed.  It was obvious that it was being smoked 
openly.  Sidewalks were filled with wall-to-wall people walking, but where were they going in such a hurry? Bicycles in 
the streets, on the sidewalks, EVERYWHERE. Toddlers riding behind parents and in small carts attached to the 
bikes.  Many tall women!  Almost a million people in this city.  Amsterdam is below sea level, and they have what they 
call “dancing houses”.  To us, they were houses that looked tilted. They were built all connected to each other and quite 
colorful and very old.  It looked like there was no danger of them falling over.  The sky was overcast and the weather 
cool and windy. Great buffet breakfasts the 2 mornings at the hotel.  The 2nd day, we took a guided 2 ½ hour walking 
tour of the city, seeing permanent houseboats on the canals where people set up camp for years.  The houseboats were 
connected to the city’s sewer system. 
Our Viking representatives met us at our hotel, and we were shuttled to the Viking Ship Gefjon.  The Viking riverboats 
are called “longships”.  Our ship was 442’ long and 37 ½’ wide with 3 decks plus a sundeck.  Our ship was built in 2015 
and looked brand new.  This would be our home for the next 2 weeks and it was looking GOOD.  The ship’s staff was 
warm and welcoming, and we were shown to our stateroom.  Others were boarding and we were free to tour the ship 
and check out our new surroundings.  We had the first of many wonderful meals in the dining room that even-
ing.  Faintly, we heard the engines start up and we were underway.  So smooth and QUIET.  This is sailing at its best! 
Starting out on the Rhine River, then the Main, the Danube, for our journey from Amsterdam to Budapest, stopping at 
12 cities along the way, and the countries of the Netherlands, Germany, Austria, and Hungary.  Our ship would navigate 
through 68 locks along the way. 
The first day of sailing, the Gefjon stopped at Kinder Dijk, and we took a walking tour of the windmills and went inside 
one.  Beautiful wood on the walls.  The “miller” who lived in it was very hospitable and proud to show us his home.  It is 
said there were some families of 14 who lived in these at one time.  Wall openings for adults and drawers for babies and 
children were used for beds.  Wall openings were short as people always sat up to sleep, thinking that a horizontal posi-
tion related too closely to death. 
Upon awaking Thursday, we were docked at Cologne, Germany.  The massive cathedral we toured was breathtaking, 
they started building it in the year 1248 and took over 600 yrs. to complete, by this time it was 1880.  Amazing architec-
ture and beauty within.  Walked across a bridge that spanned the Rhine past the “locks”, which were thousands of pad-
locks attached to a chain link fence on one side of the bridge, very colorful.  Wow.  How many years did it take to fill in 
this fence all the way across the bridge? Now, there are locks attached to locks connected to original locks!  
 

Koblenz, Germany:  We toured a massive castle on our walking tour    red berry iced tea was refreshing!                                                                                                              
Miltenberg, Germany Walking tour   I enjoyed roast duck for dinner on 
the ship. 
Now cruising on the Main River with the Rhine behind us 
Wurzburg, Germany: Toured the Residence (enormous) of French bish-
ops   Low of 50/High of 80 degrees today   I sipped Black Lemon Iced 
Tea for the first time 

Bamberg, Germany: A fun city, lots of shops.  Cruised through the Main-
Danube Canal 
Nuremberg, Germany 
Regensburg, Germany Walking tours in every city/some motorcoach 

Passau, Germany 
Melk, Austria   Scenic cruising through Wachau Valley 

Krems, Austria 
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Vienna, Austria Beautiful city of almost 2 million people.  Rode motorcoach from ship into the city. Then free time to go 
into the churches and to shop.  Walked through the city museum and saw the Lipizzaner Stallions in their stalls housed 
in the palace as we walked through the courtyard of the Palace.  Vienna is preparing for the world’s largest marathon 
here tomorrow.  While on the motorcoach, we noticed lots of fencing being placed strategically along the sidewalks in 
preparation for the race.  Beautiful city. Flowers everywhere.  We were docked here in Vienna 2 days, departing for Bu-
dapest at 5 p.m. the second day. 
Budapest, Hungary:  We toured another huge church.  Beautiful stained-glass windows, which were carefully removed 
before the war bombings and then replaced after the war.  Last chance for shopping, so many were making last minute 
purchases of souvenirs. 
 As you will note, not much is written for the last cities we visited.  We were so busy, or I was too tired to journal each 
day and just fell into bed.  Each city visited was unique and a pure delight. 
 
The meals on the ship were unbelievable.  All freshly prepared and we tried many new dishes.  Fantastic desserts and 
exquisite presentation!  Our program director, Boris, was a lively outgoing man that kept us all motivated every after-
noon to “get ready” for the next day’s fun.  No one could have done his job better!  Each afternoon, Andre played an 
electronic piano in the lounge, and we had comfortable seating with wall-to-wall windows or viewing the countryside 
as we quietly cruised the river.  At 9 p.m. each evening was continued music or games.  A handblown glass expert came 
on board, classical music by piano and clarinet one night, always something to do, or you could sit quietly in the Aq-
uaFit terrace area and play cards. 
 Note: We felt very safe from covid on the Viking riverboat.  Prior to going, each passenger had to show proof of vac-
cine and have a covid test 72 hours before boarding a plane.  Every morning on the ship, each of us had to spit in a per-
sonal vial, place into a marked envelope and drop off at the main desk. 
We, laughingly, would ask each other, “Did you spit yet?” These were sent out to a lab every day.  On the last day, we 
were provided with a hard copy of that day’s test result and could use this before boarding a plane at Budapest to re-
turn to the States.  Our stateroom and the entire ship were super clean.  Everyone wore masks except while eating or 
drinking and in our own stateroom.  While on the tours, masks were worn on the buses and inside buildings or 
shops.  The guides wore masks continuously as did the ship’s staff. 
 The last night on the Gefjon, our luggage had to be outside our door by 4 a.m.  Breakfast was available quite early for 
those departing for earlier flights.  We were shuttled to the airport and 2 Viking reps. Stayed with us until we arrived at 
our gate.  Tom and I flew to Munich, Germany, then a 9 ½ hour flight to Washington, D.C., then a connecting flight to 
Knoxville, Tennessee.  HOME! 
  
What a trip!  Beautiful scenery and terrific weather the whole time.  I didn’t realize Germany would be so pictur-
esque.  All the fields, crops, vineyards were tidy and pristine.  Seeing both sides of the river we were cruising, feeling 
the quiet solitude of God’s creative wonders.  Absolutely overwhelming and the precious memories will be held dear 
for our lifetime.  
  
For those of you who might be wondering about a recommendation…we do not have one (1) complaint about Viking…. 
not one.  We were treated royally from beginning to end. 
  
The only thing that could have made this trip better is that all our Chapter B family could have been right there with 
us!  

Submitted By: Merrilee 
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Hot Peach Pepper Cheese Ball 
 
16 ounces cream cheese- softened 
1/2 cup hot pepper peach preserves 
1 jalapeño diced small 
1 cup Monterey Jack shredded cheese 
 
Mix all the ingredients above 
Shape into a ball 
 
Roll cheese ball in 1 cup Monterey Jack cheese Chill before serving 
 
Sonya 
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Ladies, please submit some of your favorite 
Recipes to Merrilee so they can be used here 
in this section and we  can share them with all 
our Chapter B members 

Submitted by Sonya Ridinger 
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Patty Rinehart 10/4 
Stanley Rinehart 10/29 
Amy Seals 10/2 
Mary Jane Simcox 10/19 
Chris Harden 10/8 
Becky Dodson 10/26 

Over the years Chapter B has chosen the Lifestyle program as not only a great fund 
raiser but provides a good excuse to get together for a ride. You all know how much 
fun it is to enjoy a new place to eat in our area. With the pandemic we experienced 
last year it pretty much shut down our Restaurant Rating activities. Most locations 
offer a buy one and get one free so one card for each couple works best, individuals 
always get 1/2 off a menu item. The pocket saver costs $20 and the chapter keeps $6 
of this for their favorite fund raising effort. The more the merrier as we schedule din-
ner rides using our Lifestyle cards, hope you all participate again this year.  
 
I will have extra cards available at the Dinner outing, you may purchase your card then.    

Call Wally and let him know your next suggestion 
for our next night out using our Lifestyle cards 

Chris& Julie Hardin 10/25 
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   Chapter B Ride Schedule 

Submitted by Wally  

 

 

 

 

 

************* 

October 2nd…Ride to Rugby and Allardt Pumpkin Festival– Stan to lead 

October 5 th …. Shoney’s Restaurant 2405 Andersonville Hwy, Clinton, TN Exit 122 off  
I-75 (Rt. 61 Museum exit) Eat at 6:00 PM & our social starts promptly at 7:00 PM 

9
th

……Ride to Sweetwater Farms for Grilled Cheese and ride to Reliance, TN , 
Meet at the Pilot Gas station at the corner of Watt Rd and Kingston Pike at 
1030….. 
 

************** 

November 

2nd … Shoney’s Restaurant 2405 Andersonville Hwy, Clinton, TN Exit 122 off                  

I-75 (Rt. 61 Museum exit) Eat at 6:00 PM & our social starts promptly at 7:00 PM  

************** 

December 

7 th …. Shoney’s Restaurant 2405 Andersonville Hwy, Clinton, TN Exit 122 off                 
I-75 (Rt. 61 Museum exit) Eat at 6:00 PM & our social starts promptly at 7:00 PM  

11th…….Christmas Party at 1400, at Mike and Linda’s……menu will be sent out in the 

Oct meeting on the 5 



Chapter M meets the 2nd Tuesday each month.  
Eat at 6:00  pm meeting at 7:00 pm..                 
Chapter M meets at Shoney’s 1100 Highway 321 
Lenoir City, just off I-75 exit 81,  CD Brian & 
Loretta Richards 865-249-6173 

Chapter A2 meets the 3rd Monday each month 
at Shoney's 1021 Lamar Alexander Pkwy 
Maryville, Eat at 6pm Meeting at 7pm. Chapter 
Directors Bob Mack Jr. and Margie Pagano 865-
376-5090. 

Chapter F meets the  3rd Thursday Golden Cor-
ral, 2905 West Andrew Johnson Highway,  
Morristown, TN 37814. Eat 6:30 pm/Meet 7:30 
pm CD  Gene & Donna Dunn 631-848-9435 

Chapter T meets the 4th Saturday Each month  
at the Down Home Restaurant, 7755 Rutledge 
Pike, Rutledge TN 37861 
Eat at 11:00 am/Meet at 12;:00 Pm  CD: Lee Ann 
& Wilburn Hayes 423-497-2945 

 

We have several Chapter Shirts, you can choose the one you 
like. Pat can order or you can purchase on 
your own and we can get the embroidering 

done for you. 
 

Place your Order with Pat Talley 
Give me a call, email me or see you at the next meeting 

INVENTORY CONSISTS OF THE FOLLOWING:   
Tennessee visitation pins (Shape of State)........$4.00 ea. 

  TN-B Hanger Bars …........................................   2.00 
    Red/ White 4” GWRRA Patch …..…….……  6.00 
  Black/Gold 4" GWRRA Patch.........................   6.00 
  Black/Gold l0" GWRRA Patch.......................  14.00 
  Red/White  l0" GWRRA Patch.......................  14.00 
  Blue & Red District Patch ……………………   5.00 

  TN District Pin   ……………………………….. 4.00 
Chapter B 25 Year Patch..........Free to Chapter B members 
 

We can order so many more goodies - such as - a GWRRA Mouse Pad 
for your computer, GWRRA Ball Caps in various colors, Coasters, 
Earrings, Logo Vest Clip Chains, License Plates, Bolo Ties, Happy 
Face Antenna Ball - and so much more (just too much to list here). 

 
LET'S GO SHOPPING!  
See the “Quarter Master” 

    Pat Talley 

              423-562-1962 or talleylakeside@gmail.com 

Chapter B meets the 1st Tuesday each month at 
Shoney’s Clinton Exit 122 off I-75 North  
Eat at 6:00 pm meeting  at 7:00 pm.  
Call Tom & Merrilee Peck  
423-907-9712 / 423-494-9818 

Chapter C meets the 3rd Tuesday each month at 
Bob Evans, I-26 Boone’s Creek Exit, Kingsport, 
Eat at 6:00pm and start the Gathering at 7:00pm. 
TN  Tom & Carolyn Jarrell  
423-383-0339 

Chapter C2 meets the 3rd Thursday at  Eat at 
6:30 pm The new place is Ruby Tuesdays, 2316 
N Main St, Crossville, TN.  Meeting at 7:00 pm 
Chapter Director is Randy Ryan. 985-201-3791 
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Lets Visit 

http://goo.gl/maps/W2mlx
http://goo.gl/maps/W2mlx
http://goo.gl/maps/W2mlx

